

## **Michigan Supreme Court**

State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone (517) 373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 30, 2020

Honorable Joseph F. Burke, Chief Judge/Sobriety Court Judge 15th District Court Justice Center 301 E. Huron Ann Arbor, MI 48104

Re: FY 2021 Michigan Drug Court Grant Program Award Notification

15th District Court — DWI Sobriety Court

UI: U10066

## Dear Chief Judge Burke:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$117,000 from the Michigan Drug Court Grant Program administered by the State Court Administrative Office. This award is for the grant period October 1, 2020, through September 30, 2021.

Your court's fiscal year 2021 contract will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Laura Hill. Instructions for using DocuSign will be sent to both the Project Director and the Authorizing Official listed in your fiscal year 2021 grant application. Signed contracts are due December 11, 2020.

The budget, based on your court's actual award, should be updated in WebGrants by November 2, 2020. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

If you have any questions about the grant, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or at <a href="mailto:smitha@courts.mi.gov">smitha@courts.mi.gov</a>. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or <a href="mailto:nevinj@courts.mi.gov">nevinj@courts.mi.gov</a>.

September 30, 2020 Page Two

Finally, you should know that the Michigan Supreme Court appreciates your effort and passion presiding over these life-saving courts. You and your treatment court team are to be commended for making a difference in so many lives.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Boyd

State Court Administrator

Thomas P. Bayel

cc: Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager Julia Norton, SCAO Region II Administrator Shryl Samborn, Court Administrator Laura Hill, Project Director